May 23, 2021

Ohio HB 248

Vaccine Choice & Anti-Discrimination Act

Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health
Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248.

My name is Edward S Schanz, a living, breathing man. |am an Engineer in the Aerospace industry. |
would like to share some of the reasons | support Ohio House Bill 248 (specifically the amended version
which contains the bill language introduced by Representative Gross at the first Health Committee
hearing on 5/18/2021).

e |tis a Freedom Bill that protects the Constitutional, unalienable rights of Americans.

e Our rights are God given and are not dependent on the acceptance of any medical device or
procedure, especially an Emergency Use, Experimental injection with unknown long term
negative effects.

e |t protects individuals from forced vaccination / experimental injection whether that pressure
comes from government, employers, schools, retail businesses, churches or any other public or
private entity.

e |t protects the privacy of individuals by prohibiting government, employers, schools, retail
businesses, churches or any other public or private entity from requesting any vaccination status
information.

e It prohibits discrimination against someone for not receiving a vaccine / experimental injection,
participating in vaccine status tracking and/or not providing proof of vaccination, immunity or
testing.

e |t ensures that this New Law prevails in Future Public Emergencies.

e |t provides Legal Recourse for Violations.

e Healthcare, including vaccination, is and must continue to be an individual choice.

e |t does not prohibit vaccinations or participation in experimental injections for those who wish
to participate.

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of House
Bill 248.

Sincerely,

Cdenid Jfops—

Edward S Schanz



